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1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, Colorado 80203 

  

January 26, 2018 

 

Jodi Schreiber 

ALL-RITE PAVING & REDI-MIX, INC. 

P.O. Box 165 

Canon City, CO  81215 

 

Re: Lamar Pit, Permit No. M-1987-079, Technical Revision (TR-02), Adequacy Review 

 

Ms. Schreiber: 

 

On January 3, 2018, the Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety (Division) received your 

Technical Revision request (Revision No. TR-02) for the Lamar Pit, Permit No. M-1987-079. The 

Division has identified the following adequacy items that need to be addressed before an approval 

of TR-02 can be issued: 

 

1) The permittee proposes to import clean dirt, construction waste, and aged concrete to be 

placed in the mined out sections of the pit for backfill material. If the aged concrete contains 

non-epoxy-coated rebar, please discuss the handling procedures to minimize oxidation 

(removal, reduction of exposure, etc.). 

 

2) The Division understands that an affidavit certifying the material is clean and inert will be 

signed prior to each backfill importation campaign. However, in accordance with Rule 

3.1.5(9)(c), please submit an affidavit now signed by the permittee, ensuring that any 

materials imported to the site for backfilling will be clean and inert. 

 

This concludes the Division’s adequacy review for Revision No. TR-02. Please be advised, Revision 

No. TR-02 may be deemed inadequate and the request denied on February 2, 2018 if the permittee 

fails to address the above listed adequacy items to the Division’s satisfaction by that date. If additional 

time is needed to submit a response, an extension request must be received by our office by the 

decision date of February 2, 2018. 

 

If you need additional information, please contact me by telephone at 303-866-3567, ext. 8129, or by 

email at amy.eschberger@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Amy Eschberger 

Environmental Protection Specialist 
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